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              ARBORFIELD GARRISON STRATEGIC DEVELOPMENT LOCATION (SDL) 

To date 6 phases of the development with a total of 835 dwellings have received reserved      
matters consent.  This includes 179 dwellings in Finchampstead Parish.  The first country park - 
Hazebrook Meadows - opened in September 2016 as did the Bohunt Secondary School.  Other 
works have included highway improvements and the provision of utility infrastructure.  

Reserved matters consent has also been granted for a further country park at West Court, and a 
new primary school.  

Currently at the planning application stage are Parcel C2 (Crest Nicholson), Parcel M (Millgate 
Homes), the District Centre Development Brief (Crest Nicholson) and the first phase of             
development on the Hogwood Farm Site in Finchampstead (Legal & General).  The next phase 
to come forward will be Parcel U1 (Crest Nicholson).   

The interactive maps at the following link give a useful overview of how the development is   
moving forward.  www.wokingham.gov.uk/major-developments/arborfield-garrison/ 

Arborfield Green Leisure Centre  

This new Leisure Centre is located next to Bohunt School and offers a range of facilities           
including a gym, spinning and fitness studios, 4G pitches, tennis and netball courts and an eight 
court sports hall.  

Pupils at Bohunt School will continue to use the new Centre alongside the local community. For 
more information about the Centre visit  
                     www.placesforpeopleleisure.org/centres/arborfield-green-leisure-centre 

Local events 

¶ Community Fun Day - 8 August 
This free event will be held on Wednesday 8 August from 10am to 2pm at the FBC Centre 
playing fields, Gorse Ride North.  There will be lots of stalls with information and activities, 
and hopefully the odd fire engine or other emergency services vehicle.     

¶ Thames Valley Police Open Day - 18 August 
This free event is at the Thames Valley Police Training Centre at Sulhamstead near Reading 
RG7 4DX and runs from 10am to 4pm.  See the police helicopter and team, meet the     
mounted and dog sections, learn about different departments and visit the police museum.  
www.thamesvalley.police.uk/openday 

¶ Finchampstead Library activities 
Children and young people can sign up for the ‘Mischief Makers’ summer reading challenge.  
Read 6 books and collect a poster and stickers as you go.  There are also lots of events at 
the library - please see the final page of this newsletter for details.  

¶ Lunch time music at St Eligius Community Church, Arborfield Green - 2 August 
These free concerts are now quarterly.  The next event is a piano recital on Thursday 2     
August at 12.30pm.  If you wish to book lunch please contact Rita Le Var on 01252 372320 
or email rita_le_var@ntlworld.com 
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Local information 

¶ Bus shelters  
Two new bus shelters will be installed on Nine Mile Ride near the entrance to the California 
Country Park during August, along with a new crossing point.   The seats stolen from the bus 
shelters at the California Ratepayers Hall and on Barkham Ride will be replaced in late July / 
early August.  

¶ Litter and ‘Adopt a Street’ 
We are still looking for ’Adopt a Street’ volunteers.  If you would like to help keep your local 
area tidy you can join the scheme - we can supply bags and litter pickers and any rubbish 
you collect can be put out with your normal blue bag collection. There is no commitment -  
volunteers can do as little or as much as they are able - it all helps.  Please contact us for 
more information.  
 
We will soon be advertising for a Litter Warden to help out while our Litter Warden is unwell 
and to continue working for us even when the current Warden is fit again - there is plenty 
work for two people!  If you or anyone you know would like further details about the role 
please get in touch with the Clerk on 0118 9088164 or clerk@finchampstead-pc.gov.uk   

¶ California Country Park   
The new boardwalk should be installed and open by the end of August.  The Parish Council 
has made a contribution to enable the boardwalk to be replaced.  

¶ Greenways 
Work on the second Greenway running from the California Country Park to Nine Mile Ride is 
underway.  At the same time lighting is being installed on the Greenway running from the 
FBC Centre to Arborfield Green and some link paths are being surfaced.   

¶ High Speed Broadband 
Gigaclear will be working in Finchampstead this Autumn and those parts of Finchampstead 
with slower broadband speeds should be able to have an improved service from March 2019.         

Visit www.gigaclear.com to find out more.  

 

¶ Planning applications and tree work applications 
Did you know that you can find out if you need planning permission, and if so submit your  
applications electronically?  Visit the Planning Portal website at www.planningportal.co.uk/   

¶ Roadworks 
With the arrival of the summer holidays Wokingham Borough Council (WBC) has announced 
a programme of roadworks  and has launched an online service so residents can check 
which roads are being affected.   For details visit www.wokingham.gov.uk and search for 
‘roadworks’.   

¶ Speed Indicator Devices (SID)  
We have purchased two SID’s which are being fixed to lamp columns in various locations 
across the Parish for 2 week periods to raise awareness of the speed limit.  If you are        
exceeding the speed limit the signs will display your speed as a reminder to slow down.    
 
Our regular roadside SID sessions continue, with vehicles exceeding the limit reported to 
Thames Valley Police.  

http://www.gigaclear.com
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Local housing development 

¶ Gorse Ride Estate regeneration 
Planning application no. 181951 has been submitted for the first phase of the regeneration, 
involving Cockayne Court and part of Arnett Avenue.  46 new dwellings including houses and 
flats will be provided.  Comments should be submitted to Wokingham Borough Council 
(WBC) by 13 August 2018.  

¶ Barkham Parish Council has started a petition challenging local development.  The            
intention is to force a debate by  WBC.  You can find more details at 
www.barkham.org.uk/petition 

¶ We circulated an information item on local housing development in December 2017,           
explaining why the Parish and other parts of Wokingham Borough are under such pressure 
for development.  We also included information on some of the unexpected development  
proposals which have come forward in the Parish. A copy is available on our website or from 
the Parish Council Office.  The following updates may be of interest.  
 
Land North of Nine Mile Ride 
Following a public exhibition in May 2017 an application has been submitted for 118 houses 
and public open space adjacent to the California Country Park.  Application no. 181685,  
comments to WBC by 31 July 2018.  
 
Land rear of 6 Johnson Drive 
Application no. 172230 to build 25 homes was refused by WBC and the Developer has now 
lodged an Appeal against this decision.  

Local walks 

Now is a great time to explore the 26 miles of rights of way in Finchampstead.  WBC is             
responsible for the paths but the Parish Council’s Rights of Way Committee aims to ensure that 
the network of footpaths and bridleways is kept in good condition, well signed and as accessible 
as possible.  

We employ a part time Footpath Warden who carries out maintenance work on the rights of way, 
supplementing the work carried out by WBC and landowners. 

Three circular walks starting from St. James’ Church, Simons Wood and the California Country 
Park are available to download from our website www.finchampstead-pc.gov.uk  You can also 
download a map showing all of the rights of way, or drop in to the Office for a copy.  If you walk 
regularly you will find the Ordnance Survey Explorer Maps helpful - numbers 159 and 160 cover 
our area.  

 Wokingham Borough Health Walks  

If you enjoy walking, would like to improve your health and meet some new friends the Health 
Walks could be just what you need.  Every week there are 16 walks in Wokingham Borough,  
including 3 in Finchampstead. The walks are led by trained volunteers and the emphasis is on 
brisk walking to improve your health, but don’t worry about how fast you can walk, there is        
always a leader and back up so everyone can walk at their own pace.  For more information and 
the full programme visit www.wokingham.gov.uk and search for ’health walks’.   Alternatively 
drop in to our Office and we can provide you with the information.  
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FINCHAMPSTEAD PARISH COUNCIL 

PARISH OFFICE, FBC CENTRE, GORSE RIDE NORTH, FINCHAMPSTEAD RG40 4ES 

Tel: 0118 908 8164     email: clerk@finchampstead-pc.gov.uk     www.finchampstead-pc.gov.uk 

 

To subscribe or unsubscribe to this newsletter and other Parish Council information please 

contact us at the address above or follow the link on our website.   


